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Dear Clerk, 

I  am writing in reference to tomorrow's meeting, (item #2) regarding vaccine passports.  I  am concerned about the safety 

of the vaccine, and ask that the board pass a resolution opposing any kind of passport vaccine system. If passed, this 
would be an infringement on my 15t  Amendment rights.  I  have the right to choose what I put into my body and strongly 

oppose being made to take anything I feel would be unhealthy, regardless of what any organization says.  I  have the 

right to choose what I feel is best for my safety, vaccines,  I  feel are NOT. 

Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Sharon Steen 
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